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ZOE
They made us forget. The Time 
Lords, when we left the Doctor. 
They erased our memories. 

(of the Tardis)
But in here... it’s all back... 
every adventure... every story. 
Every single moment.

JAMIE
But how did we get here? And 
where’s the Doctor?

ZOE
Oh he’ll be out there somewhere, in 
the stars.

(the Tardis)
But I don’t think this is for him, 
I think it’s meant for us.

Jamie finds something on a shelf nearby -- picks it up --

The Doctor’s battered old RECORDER.

He stares at

n

t
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ZOE
I have a son. A scientist. 

(then)
...I named him James.

JAMIE
(touched)

After me??

ZOE
I never realised before. But yes.
Of course 
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JAMIE
So we tell them... to each other... 
to our families... 

ZOE
Pass

sho



(MORE)
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JAMIE
Hey maybe we can go back there, 
I’ll swap this old one for 
something new?

ZOE
No chance. Anyway, you look very 
distinguished.

And they’re smiling at each other.

JAMIE
Who’d have thought? A Highlander 
and a President. Sitting here 
sharing stories. 

He kicks back, puts his feet up on an a pile of equipment.

JAMIE (CONT’D)
I could get used to this.

Zoe rises, determined.

ZOE
We can’t stay forever, Jamie - 
there’s people who need us. 

JAMIE
But what if we go back... and 
forget all over again?

ZOE
Whatever this place is, it’s 
restored our memories. For good. 
And I think... if we want to come 
back here, all we have to do is 
close our eyes... and remember it.

JAMIE
Maybe we’re in Heaven. 

ZOE
I should hope not. I’m a busy 
woman.

JAMIE
Has Mrs President got time for 
another story?

ZOE
(considers then sits)

Go on then. Do you remember the Ice 
Warriors?

JAMIE
How could I forget? Great lumbering 
lizards. 

(MORE)
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